

Department of Infrastructure and Planning

Our ref: TN139896

10 July 2009

Mr Paul French Co-convenor Brisbane Central Business District Bicycle Users Group GPO Box 2104 Brisbane QLD 4001

Dear Mr French

I refer to the Environmental Impact Statement (EIS) process for the Northern Link Road Tunnel Project which is being coordinated by the Department of Infrastructure and Planning (DIP) on behalf of the Coordinator-General pursuant to s.26 of the *State Development and Public Works Organisation Act 1971* (SDPWOA).

An EIS was released for public review and comment in October 2008. You provided a submission to the Coordinator-General on this EIS document. The Project proponent, the Brisbane City Council (BCC), has prepared a Supplementary Report to the EIS (SEIS) to address issues raised in submissions received from Advisory Agencies and other stakeholders.

The SEIS is available from the department's website www.dip.qld.gov.au/projects and at the BCC website www.brisbane.qld.gov.au. For privacy, you are referred to as Submitter Number 118.

The Coordinator-General has requested that the Advisory Agencies review and provide further comments to the SEIS and changes to the reference project. The Coordinator-General has also commenced his evaluation of the SEIS.

Executive Building 100 George Street PO Box 15009 City East Queensland 4002 Telephone +61 7 3227 8548 Facsimile +61 7 3224 4683 Website www.dip.qld.gov.au If you wish to discuss any matters in relation to the finalisation and preparation of the Coordinator-General's Report for the Northern Link Road Tunnel Project, please contact Mr Steve Alcock, Project Manager on telephone 3224 2748 or by email northernlink@dip.qld.gov.au.

Yours sincerely

Steve Mill

Executive Director

Significant Projects Coordination